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The  monitoring system work for February 2004 is not much different from the usual items that are reported  regularly.



The single letter Russian beacons C,F,K and M are reported, but, M coing with rough Tone on approx 7039 kHz.  The Voice of Korea, Pyongyang of DPR-Korea (ITU country code:KRE) is reported regularly, on 3560 kHz. from 09 to 21   Hrs.UTC. The spurious and harmonic emissions on 14250, 14280 , 14290 kHz and  21420 kHz are  heard quite well in VK/ZL area. The 5th harmonic of 2850 kHz from KRE was monitored  on 14250 KHz,  with S-8 to 9 level, and also the fundamental, at the 12th Conference venue in Taipei.



The Indonesian and Chinese non amateurs keep our frequencies like 7000 +++, 14100 +/-, and many other amateur radio channels occupied for all the 24 Hrs. There is the :Havana Gurgle” the jammer like signal harmonic from 6030 kHz from Cuba, still going strong for so many years. In addition, we have several unidentified data stations, sea state radar or CODAR still active from the South China Sea area. The identity is yet to be established. The Sri Lankan Fishing Trawlers are using more amateur frequencies in every band, and causing the usual  interference.  



The concerned  National Societies, who hear any/ or all of the mentioned intruders, should seek the help of their Administrations, to see that the amateur frequencies  are kept clear for the amateurs only. The Societies are also requested to encourage their members to be more active on various frequency bands so that potential gap in the spectrum for amateur radio, should not be  there, for the  intruders to establish themselves.



Please visit the web sites of Regions 1, 2 and 3  of IARU Monitoring Systems at the following ids.:

www.iarums.com/    and    www.darc.de/referate/hf/bandwacht/index.html
www.storm.ca/~iarumsr2  and   iarumsr2@storm.ca
www.jarl.or.jp/iaru-r3/ms/r3msnl.htm                 
                                                   


The newsletter has  the usual xls and doc files for your perusal.

All the very best , 73

De  ARASU  VU2UR

Regional MS Coordinator.

            r3msc_iaru@rediffmail.com
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.

This newsletter is sent by E-mail to the Regional Coordinators of Region 1,2,  and  the Directors and R3 HQ, International Co-ordinator, and to other  contributing members. The  newsletter is put up in the web site of Region 3, in the “Monitoring Systems” area, for all for reference, from the R3 HQ.
